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Friday,  June 6, 2003 12:30  Chateau Laurier, Adam Room

The Kiwanis e DGE
EC&C District - Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa founded 1917            Serving the Children of  the World             May 30  2003

On the menu::   Traditional Chicken Pot Pie, Vegetables, Seasonal Berry Flan

Celebrating 85 Years of  Community Service

Meeting, Friday  May 30/03

Sarah Sproule, Co-President of  the Lisgar High School Key Club,
did a great job chairing the Key Club Luncheon.  Sarah showed
her leadership skills by following the timed agenda, highlighting
the Kiwanis information, and instructing the other students when
making their reports.  Each of  the 4 Key Clubs made a brief
report of  their club’s current activities - who knew they did so
much!  They certainly have a right to be proud of  their hard work!

Thank you to Elliot Melamed who ran a live Auction of  a T-Shirt
signed by the Ottawa Senators Hockey Team, and raised $375 for
the Key Clubbers, thanks to Stew Watson for his high bid!   These
funds will be used for a school project that the Key Clubbers are
supporting in Peru.

Following their Key Club report, each of  the President’s made a
special presentation of  a Rose to a deserving Key Clubber. Members’ attendance on

May 30/03    - 70
Total attendance - 128

Thought for the week:
I suppose it is only those who do
nothing, that make no mistakes.

Please let the office know by Tuesday, if  you will be bringing any guests.
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Head Table, June 6, 2003

1. Steve Georgopoulos
2. Joyce Stewart, new
3. Dr. Ralf  Buhrmann
4. Bob Kingham
5. David Daubney
6. President Rick
7. Harold Feder, padre
8. Paul Poggione
9. George Perrin
10. Dr. Gail Graham
11. Allan Castledine
12. Debra-Lynn Menard,

guest book

Greeters:  Paul Poggione and
Debra-Lynn Menard

Raffle:      Donna Drummond

Members and Trustees of  the Committee
will be highlighting the history of  the

Kiwanis Medical Foundation and
 making presentations

to local medical associations.

The Annual Air CadetsInspection
photos are on the Net and look great.
Click on:
http://211aircadet.ottawakiwanis.org.

http://211aircadet.ottawakiwanis.org.
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Committee Meetings

Tue. Jun 3 Board of Directors 5:45 pm Staples 403 Bank
Wed. Jun 4 YCPO 6:30 pm Won Ton Restaurant
Thu Jun 5 Seniors/Hands-On 7:30 pm Rideau Place
Mon Jun 9 Programme/PR  6:30 Peter Charboneau’s

home
Tue Jun 10 Spiritual Aims 12:15 Saint Paul University

Membership 5:30 Myrna Beattie’s home
Wed Jun 11 Circle K 12:00 1501 Carling #200

Interclub 7:30 pm Location to be announced
Thu Jun 12 Key Club 8:00 am Trane Ottawa

Upcoming Luncheon Meetings

June 13 CHANGE:  Strategic Planning Committee
presentation.   No guests please.

June 20 Huguette Labelle, Chancellor University
of  Ottawa, former head of  CIDA

June 27 WE ARE MOVING - Breakfast - 7:30 am
**** Canada Day Breakfast at the Museum
    of  Science and Technology, ****
   Jack Rigley - Satellite Communications

July 4 No Meeting this week.

The Kiwanis eDGE is published by
The Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa
63 Sparks Street, Suite 601
Ottawa, ON   K1P 5A6
Phone(613)233-1900    Fax 233-3718
Web: http://www.ottawakiwanis.org
email:  office@ottawakiwanis.org
     CharitableRegistration.#0306589-65-10

Board of  Directors, Executive
President Rick Barrigar
Immed. Past President Richard Munro
President-Elect Janet Dodds
Vice-Presidents David Daubney

Derek Finley
Honorary Treasurer Bill Gosewitz
Honorary Secretary Harold Feder

Directors (9)
Sam Bhargava Neil McDonald
Myrna Beattie Michel Podeszfinski
Walter Boyce Mike St. Louis
Lynda Campbell Chris Thompson
Ross Christensen

Rita Harper: Administrative Manager
& eDGE editor
ritaharper@ottawakiwanis.org
Mike Kruger:  Bookkeeper/Admin Assistant
michealkruger@ottawakiwanis.org

http://photos.ottawakiwanis.org

http://meetings.ottawakiwanis.org
http://roses.ottawakiwanis.org

http://newmembers.ottawakiwanis.org
Weekly meeting Friday 12:30 p.m. at
the Fairmont Chateau Laurier, 1
Rideau Street

   *** Good News Network ***

Elliot Melamed and his wife,
Elaine, are pleased to announce the
birth of  Amanda  Shari
Melamed, born on Tuesday, May
27th at a healthy 7lbs on the nose!
Mom and Dad, Debra, Erica and
Sam are all overjoyed at the new
addition to their family.

Raffle Prize:  Congratulations to
Steve Weeks who won the raffle
of  a book “No Time For
Dreams”donated by the Passing
The Torch Committee, and to
Ross Hadwen who won a book
donated by Bruno DiChiara,  and
to Maya Evans, guest of  Stewart
Watson, who won a certificate for
dinner donated by the Key Club
Committee.

Thank you all for donating, $97.50
was  raised, half  of  which will go
to our Key Club Committee and
half  to the Passing The Torch
Committee.

The Key Clubbers did a great job
and raised $246 during Brig & Brag.

For information on our club, that is used for press releases, Go to:  http://media.ottawakiwanis.org

Relay For Life - to Support
Cancer Research

The Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa has
been asked to provide volunteers
to help out in this fund-raiser,  to
be held at the Nepean Sportsplex
on Woodroffe Avenue on Friday
June 6
Volunteers needed to be parking
attendants (direct traffic, hand out
maps to other offsite parking etc.)

1:00  pm to 5:00 pm   4 people
and
5:00 pm to 9:00 pm  10 people

If  you can help out, contact Eric
Cosgrove, Chair of  the Seniors/
Hands-On Committee,  563-1155

GGFGs -  Congratulations !!

The “Major General Howard
Medal” winner for Ontario is one
of  our  own GGFG Cadets, Master
Warrant Officer She-Ming Lau-
Chapdelaine.  This Cadet scored
93.2% on his National Star Exam.
Only one person in the Province
gets this award.  We should be
proud that one of our cadets has
received this elusive award.

Do It For Dad! “We’re
Chasing a Cure for Prostate
Cancer”

Tom Spence will once again be
participating in the Run & Family
Walk on Sunday, June 15/03.
There will be sheets on the tables at
our Friday luncheons for you to
make a pledge, or you can call Tom
at 741-0741

Congratulations to Jonathan
Lithwick, son of  Howard and
Carol Lithwick, grandson of  Sid
and Ida Lithwick, who has been
accepted at Queen’s University,
from a selection of 4,000
applicants. Being President of  the
Sir Robert Borden Key Club can
have many benefits!!

Governor General’s Foot
Guards Cadets  - GGFGs

Saturday, June 7, 2003
8:00 am - 5:00 pm

CAR WASH
FOR

DONATIONS

Perkin’s Restaurant,
St. Laurent Blvd. at Conroy

http://www.ottawakiwanis.org
http://photos.ottawakiwanis.org
http://meetings.ottawakiwanis.org
http://roses.ottawakiwanis.org
http://newmembers.ottawakiwanis.org
http://media.ottawakiwanis.org
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Club Elections The Salvation Army - Bethany
Hope Centre

    Annual Strawberry Social
Wednesday, June 18, 2003
        4:00 - 7:00 pm

$5.00 each

This is a wonderful community
event, in which neighbours and
friends celebrate the program at the
Bethany Hope Centre.

Our club continues to assist the
Centre which provides programs
for young single parents and their
children.

Contact Neil McDonald at 725-
2128 for tickets.

Roster Changes

Welcome to our club:
Joyce Stewart June 6/03
39 - Joyce
Executive Director
Habitat For Humanity
292 Montreal Road, 3rd Floor
Ottawa, ON   K1L 6B7
 749-9950 x 222      fax 749-8991

email:  joyce@habitatncr.com
6233 Arbourwood Drive
Orleans, ON    K1C 7L6
824-6584

   $$$$ Money Vote $$$$

There will be a Money Vote on
Friday, June 6, for the expenditure
of $3,600 from the Spiritual Aims
and International Affairs
Committee to support the Salvation
Army Child Sponsorship Program.

Each year we sponsor 12 children
who are in East Africa, Brazil,
India, Indonesia, Philippines, Sri
Lanka, SouthAmerica West, Latin
America North.

Sympathy of  the Club goes out
to Rob Kalbfleisch and his family
in memory of  his mom, Mrs. Mae
Kalbfleisch, who passed away on
Thursday, May 29 in her 84th
year. Our thoughts are with Rob
and his family at this time.

Funeral services will be held on
Monday, June 2 at 11:00 at St.
Stephen’s Presbyterian Church.

In lieu of  flowers, donations to
the St. Stephen’s Presbyterian
Memorial Fund. Condolences,
tributes or donations may be
made at
www.tubmanfuneralhomes.com

SPECIAL OLYMPICS
FLOOR HOCKEY
TOURNAMENT
MAY 21, 23, 24, 2003

On May 21, 2003 the following
Kiwanians and friends devoted well
over 100 hours collectively
constructing and tearing down of  3
rinks (pads) – Derek Finley, Jim
Robb, Mike Scott, Ross Hadwen,
Lee Storm, Gord Fleming, Bob
Horlick, Lorne Usher, Bob
Kingham, Rick Seguin, Bob
Vergette, Bill Hash, Buck Madden,
Bill Cowie, Bill Byrne and Erick
Byrne.

On May 23 & 24 the games were
played and the following helped in
the scoring, time keeping and
penalty box – Pierre Laurin, Tanya
Jenkins, Bill & Joanne Gosewitz,
Kevin Owen, Buck Madden, Ross
Hadwen, Jerry Nudelman, Shirley
Tomblin, Kathleen Holst, Bob
Fisher, Susan Fisher, Mike Scott,
Jim Robb, Bruce Brooks, Bruno
DiChiara, Donna Drumond, Steve
Davis, Pat Davis, Doug Wilson,
Darlene Wilson, Irma Boyle, Brian
Byrne, Eric Byrne, Rick Barrigar,
John Bedell, Bob Horlick, Lynda
Campbell, Jeff  Jarvis, Val Wilkins,
Gord Fleming, Lorne Usher, Bob
Vergette, Bill Harsh, Harold Moore,
Gord Lundy.

Approximately 300 volunteer hours
collectively were devoted to making
the games a success.

Respectfully  submitted,

Bob Horlick,  Chairman

Elections Chair, Richard Munro,
was pleased to announce, on behalf
of the Elections Council, the Board
of  Directors for the Kiwanis 2003-
04 fiscal year, effective Oct 1, 2003.

President:  David Daubney
President-Elect:   Derek Finley
Vice-Presidents:

Sam Bhargava
Neil McDonald

Directors: (in alphabetical order)
Lynda Campbell
Ross Christensen
Sheri Farahani
Harold Feder
Bill Gosewitz
Peter Patafie
Michel Podeszfinski
Mike St. Louis
Chris Thompson

The Honorary Secretary and the
Honorary Treasurer will be
appointed by David Daubney in
the next few weeks.
Rick Barrigar will remain on the
Board as Immediate Past
President.
Congratulations to the Board of
Directors for 2003-04!

mailto:joyce@habitatncr.com
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16th Annual Kiwanis Duck Race for
Tiny Hearts at CHEO

The Race is Over, and CHEO wins again!!

The official results from 2003 Kiwanis Duck Race for Tiny Hearts at CHEO
presented by Farm Boy, will be on  the CHEO Web site. The unofficial results are
listed below:

Grand Prize - Helene Summers - Ticket # 51463
Grand Caravan Sport from the Ottawa Chrysler Dealers Association, a $13,000
furniture shopping spree from Rooms International and Exclusively Leather,
$10,000 in jewelry from Jubilee Fine Jewelers, a $5,000 shopping spree at Rideau
Centre and an all-inclusive, one week vacation for two in the Dominican Republic
from GO Travel Direct.

2nd Prize - J. Grimwood - Ticket # 58878
$25,000 in cash from the Ottawa Citizen.

3rd Prize  - Shruti  Prakash - Ticket # 51449     -    $5,000 in cash and a set of
Michelin tires from Frisby Tire plus a one week vacation for two in the Dominican
Republic from GO Travel Direct.

4th Prize - Nathan Woods - Ticket # 10023   - Airfare for two anywhere Air
Canada flies in North America including Hawaii, Bermuda and the Caribbean.

5th Prize - William Bretzloff  - Ticket # 50975 - Groceries for a year from
Farm Boy.

6th Prize - Bev Adams- Ticket # 54049   - $5,000 leisure and entertainment
package from Ottawa Tourism & Convention Authority.

Thank you to everyone for their support of  this year’s Duck Race, be it
purchasing a ticket,  or volunteering to sell tickets, or working on Duck
Race Day, or at the Telethon!  This is a major event and both Kiwanis
and CHEO couldn’t have done it without the many volunteers who
personally contribute hundreds of  hours as another way of  contributing
to our community.    Thank you all !!


